
Week 4, Term 3 11 August 2023 

Kia ora e te whānau  

This week has been full of 

opportunities for our 

Maharahara learners to 

represent our school and also 

develop their personal 

interests. The Kainui Netball 

Tournament on Wednesday 

was a great event and 29 

students represented our 

school with pride. It was great 

to see the determination on 

the court and the way our 

teams skills progressed 

throughout the 

day. This tournament 

continues to be a 

tribute to Brenda 

Leigh as she was 

highly passionate 

about netball and 

developing this 

talent. The Memorial 

Shield (for the most 

points on the day for a Year 7-8 team) was presented to 

Newbury School.   

The Enviro Tree Planting with Horizons Regional Council was 

another awesome opportunity that 26 students were part 

of.  This was a hands on learning experience where they were 

guided through the planting process and also had the chance to 

learn why certain plants were being chosen for different parts 

of the forest development. We then had the chance for a 

guided tour to see what the seedlings we planted would grow 

into over hundreds of years.  

HAVE YOU GOT YOUR TICKETS YET?  

Get in quick so you don’t miss out! 

Test your trivia skills and help Hiwinui School build a new 

multipurpose sports area for our school!  

Register at https://hiwinuischoolquiznight.rsvpify.com 

 7PM FRIDAY 8 SEPT   

 BUNNYTHORPE COMMUNITY CENTRE   

HIWINUI SCHOOL  
CAN YOU SPONSOR OUR QUIZ?  

Two options are available and we will ensure your  

business is highlighted both before and during the event.  

 Sponsor one of 7 rounds for $100 each   

 Donate goods or services for a raffle or prize   

Any support will be greatly appreciated!  

EMAIL fundraising@hiwinui.school.nz to offer your support,  

ask any questions or for further details. 

Within Kaihopara we have a 

team of Kindness 

Ambassadors and these 

learners have been working 

alongside Pou Kendall 

around developing kindness 

initiatives for our 

school. They were fortunate 

to attend the Kind Hearts 

Day at the Awapuni 

Racecourse and learn 

alongside lots of other 

schools about the impact of 

being kind, supportive and 

inclusive.   

Over the next few weeks 

we have some other Kainui 

Events coming up.  We 

have three Kainui Football 

teams entered in our 

cluster tournament at the 

Ashhurst Domain next 

Friday and also a larger 

group of students will be 

representing our school at 

the Kainui Kapa Haka 

event later in August 

too.  Thank you for your 

on going support when there are school and Kainui events 

on—it is always appreciated that our children are at school on 

time ready for buses, and thank you for organising them with 

the gear they require.  

Ngā mihi nui, Erin  



Regards, Erin, Emma, Jo, Jessica, Holly, Kirsty, Kendall, Jono, Portia, Allanah, Heidi, 
Sarah, Charlotte, Elise, Colin, Rachelle & Jacki 

18 Aug Kainui Football—Ashhurst Domain  

23 Aug Kainui Kapa Haka  

24 Aug Year 7-8 Netball tournament—North St 

School  

25 Aug Daffodil Day 

8 Sept Friends of Hiwinui School Quiz Night! 

22 Sept End of Term 3 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Hiwinui Intermediate Netball 

Hiwinui continues their winning streak with the score of 19-5 

against St Peter’s Int Green. The team pulled together, 

demonstrated great ball skills and our shooting players were 

on fire!  

Player of the day: Cohen—What an absolute awesome 

game! You nailed your skills in all areas of the court. It’s a joy 

to watch your skill set develop and you enjoying your game. 

Koia kei e koe! You nailed it!  
 

 

Spare Clothes 

At this time of year it is very useful to pop a spare pair of 

clothes in your learner’s bag. The grounds are fairly wet and 

muddy in places and we’re finding ourselves running low on 

our spare clothes. Also please remember, if your child does 

come home in an alternative outfit, please wash and return 

to school as soon as possible. 

Aotearoa NZ Histories this week we are looking further 

into our whānau history and wondering WHY our 

ancestors might have come to settle in NZ, or what area or 

iwi they whakapapa to. 

He aha tō tātou whānau/ō 

tātou tūpuna i harae mai 

ai ki Aoteoroa? 

Why did our family/

ancestors come to 

Aoteoroa New Zealand? 

Pūrerehua: Carolina—You have been so enthusiastic to share 

your Maths thinking about our favourite animals this 

week! It is amazing to see you stepping up and leading our 

class by sharing how you think we should show our ideas. 

Keep it up, Carolina!  

Ngaruru: Henry—Thank you for being leader in the classroom 

with your positivity and genuine care for others. It has 

been especially lovely to see you support students in 

Pūrerehua this week. Tu meke Henry.  

Arotahi: Benjamin—We love your creativity in Arotahi! You 

write fun and interesting stories, and your pieces of art are 

so detailed and unique. We really value your vivid 

imagination and clever thinking in Arotahi. Keep being you 

Benjamin!  

Kaihōpara: Isla—You have gone the extra mile with your 

maths learning this week by finding the perimeter and 

area of things at home. It is incredibly cool seeing your 

commitment to learning not just in learning time! Great 

work, bud!  

Taurikura: Edi—You have been working so well in every 

subject! You have also been making great decisions and 

consistently leading by example. I'm so proud of you! Keep 

up the awesome work, ka pai Edi!  

Pūkeke: Lincoln—You have been working really hard on your 

reading and it is so exciting to see your growth here. We 

love your calm and thoughtful presence and what you 

contribute to small group discussions. What an awesome 

human you are!  

Community Notice Board 

Hiwinui School Playgroup—The next playgroup will be  

24 August. Please check their Facebook page for details. All 

preschoolers and their minders welcome. 

Hiwinui School Quiz Night—Friday 8 September. See the 

advertisement over the page! $25 pp. Register at  

https://hiwinuischoolquiznight.rsvpify.com  

The Joyful Yogi—Beginner’s Yoga. Mon 14th, 7pm; Wed 

16th, 7pm; Fri 18th, 2pm; Sun 20th, 9.30am. Ph or text Paula 

on 027 413 6334 

TO RENT—Ashhurst 3 bedroom house, 2 heat pumps, garage. 

Fully fenced. Ph 06-326 8427. 

Lamb and Calf Day 

Our date for Lamb and Calf Day is set for 

Saturday 28th October. You are welcome 

to add your name to our list in the office if 

you are looking for a Pet Lamb and as 

farmers let us know about lambs that 

need ‘re-homing’ we can touch base with 

you. In previous years we have simply asked for a Koha of 

some yummy baking to thank the farmer.  

One of three 

Kainui netball 

teams! Well done 

everyone! 










